
  
Business Meeting Agenda - Saturday, March 27, 2021 
______________________________________________________________ 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 3:15p by Pat D, Group Secretary, who led the group in 
the Serenity Prayer. 
 

Treasurer's Report   

Kris E, Group Treasurer, reported that the Any Lengths Group currently has $2137.19 in total funds 
available.  Contributions for the month of March were $256, which brings YTD contributions to $705. 
 

Website Report   

Pat D, Website Host, reported that during the first couple of weeks in March there had been a "hacker 
battle" for control of the any-lengths.org website.  He said that although it was close at one point, he was 
able to keep control of administrative access. 
Pat further reported that the group website has been migrated to a new webhost (from GoDaddy.com to 
SiteGround.com) which has proven to be far better with faster performance.  As a result of this move, the 
group will save $200 in second year website costs after initial transfer/domain registration fees of $120.  
Pat D will submit receipts for these fees to the Group 
Treasurer for reimbursement.    
 

Coins/Birthdays Report  

Kris E, Group Treasurer, reported on the number of years 
and months of sobriety represented by the cards and coins 
she has sent out in March. 
 

Chair Reports 
All chairs reported that the meetings were going well 
overall; no concerns were noted.  
 
 

Old Business 
New Logo: [This issue was tabled 3 months ago.] The group voted to remove this item from the table. 
  

New Business 
 GSO Contributions (plus): [This issue had been tabled at last month's meeting.]  It was determined 

by the group that Group Treasurer, Kris E, will head a committee to learn what other online groups 

are using as a percentage breakdown for contributions.  This committee will also look into other 

contributions our group might making and will report back the findings at the April 2021 business 

meeting 

  

 General Secretary:  Melody J proposed that Pat D be asked to continue for a full two-year term as 

General Secretary for the Any-Lengths group.  Pat D agreed to do so.  The proposal further 

requested, and Pat D agreed, to choose and chair a three-person committee to list and review all 

the duties presently covered in the General Secretary role and to look for ways to spread out the 

workload.  This committee could recommend creating several new, long-term service positions and 

forming a plan to bring someone in to begin training for transition into the General Secretary role in 

April 2022.  This committee will present its findings at the April business meeting for a group 

conscience vote. 



 

 Script Edits:  Melody J proposed several alterations to meeting chair scripts.  The group approved 

all the edits for immediate updates. 

  

 Training Service Positions:  Al H was voted Interim Service Coordinator for April to help get 

volunteers trained for the May/June service rotation.  

 

 Issues Council:  Sarah M proposed creating a group council to address assorted issues that come up 

during the course of any given time frame outside of actual business meetings.  She said that with a 

council the General Secretary would not have to do it all.  The group voted against having a special 

issues council. 

  

 Origins & Mission Statement:  Scott H proposed that a narrative about the group's origins be added 

to the website, addressing:  1) why the group was developed; 2) how the group can help; and, 3) 

the group's mission statement.  The group voted that Pat D would write an origins story/mission 

statement which would be added to the website.  There will be a short version on the homepage of 

the website with a link to a full version on the "About Us" page. 

  

 Business Meeting Chairperson:  Laura M proposed the group create a new position of chairperson 

for business meetings only.  This could be someone knowledgeable about Roberts Rules of Order.  

The group decided that this topic would be included in the General Secretary Committee 

discussions. 

  
Pat D closed the meeting by leading the group in the Responsibility Statement: 
  

 “Who is responsible?” 
“I am responsible… When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want 

the hand of A.A. always to be there. And for that, I am responsible. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 4p. 
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